RESPONSE





QUESTION NO. CR-284





Describe in detail the AEP vegetation management plan.  If a document such as a vegetation management manual exists describing the current plan, please produce a copy.





RESPONSE NO. CR-284





The AEP right-of-way maintenance program has been designed to address the principles of public safety, service reliability and cost effectiveness.  The commitment to public safety is first and foremost.  This commitment includes employee vigilance in recognizing the hazards and potential hazards that trees pose to the public and the company's overhead facilities.  AEP tree clearing specifications were created to provide ample clearances from conductors and appurtenances.  Customer information programs, both literature and news media advertisements continually remind customers of the potential dangers associated with trees and these facilities.





Protecting customers from service interruptions and related power quality issues are also an important part of the right-of-way maintenance program.  While overhead circuits are periodically cleared of unwanted vegetation to reduce outages, the reliability of each specific feeder is monitored.  Off-cycle tree clearing work is done to correct any defects that develop due to tree contact.  This quality of service approach allows maintaining a system plan while addressing interim problems if they develop.  The overall program minimizes outages and speeds storm restoration, providing more accessibility to lines during emergency situations.





The cycle-based clearing program is an effective approach to managing vegetation on the AEP system.  Costs are controlled through the use of timely methods of manual and mechanical clearing, as well as various chemical applications.  Preplanning reduces workload by determining only the work that is necessary.  Increased efforts have been made to make contact with customers before tree crews reach each site.  These steps have reduced complaints and have resulted in better relationships with customers and municipalities in the AEP service territory.





Brochures and other information are provided to customers concerning proper tree planting near overhead lines.  AEP has also funded research at the Ohio State University, which is aimed at developing tree species, which are more compatible under and near power lines.  Research is ongoing to develop new clearing methods, as well as low volume herbicide applications to reduce the amount of active ingredient applied per acre on rights-of-way.  AEP has been a leader in initiating a partnering relationship between the US Environmental Protection Agency and many US utilities with respect to herbicide.





A vegetation management manual describing the current plan does not exist.
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